


As I am writing for this addition of the Lavander
Band, I am looking back on a very busy month for
IDHA, and all dental hygienists in lowa.
Septembers IMOM was a roaring success. I was
fortunate to be involved with early set up on
Thursday to watching the last of the packing on
Sunday. The event helped 1,555 individuals receive
much needed dental care. Volunteers numbered
over 1,300 and $843,000 of free dentistry was
performed.

I was able to do a little of everything, assisting with
set up of the hygiene clinic, escorting patients,
delivering instruments, filling water bottles, calming
a kicking, screaming, scared child, doing full mouth
debridement, routine oral prophylaxis and

finally tearing down of the hygiene clinic. What

an amazing experience it was ! Please go to our
website for a link to view the official pictures.

The Fall Event for IDHA was held on Friday,
October 9, 2009. This year we combined our

annual Student/Faculty Conference with the Fall
Continuing Education. Shirley Gutkowski and
Doreen Smeltzer provided excellent education

for the licensees, and Shirley also spoke with the
students in the afternoon. The Valley Church

has become an especially accommodating venue

for this event. We had 13 exhibitors and all

schools had student market place tables. There

was so much to look at and lots of fun hygiene
themed items to purchase. We received very positive
feedback on our evaluation forms, so this concept may
continue in the future.

President s

Carol Hooper, RDH

Good news for students ! Dental hygienists
are eligible to apply for Iowas state loan
repayment program. Please contact Erin
Drinnin at (515) 281.3166 or
edrinnin@idphstateia.us for more details.

ADHA has announced that the Journal of
Dental Hygiene will cease to be published

in a print version. All existing subscribers
will receive a hard copy of the Journal

until they reach their subscription expiration
date. In other words, ADHA will continue
producing a hard copy of the JDH for one

more year.

ADHA CLL/Annual Session will be held at
Caesars Palace, Las Vegas, June 23 - 29, 2010.
District VIII workshop will be held via a
webinar with the date and time to be
determined. A follow-up meeting will be
held on Wednesday, June 23, from 6 to 10 PM.

We are looking forward to a busy legislative
session this year. It will be interesting to see
the outcome of the state of lowa budget
reductions, and access to care for the under
served in lowa. Be assured that IDHA will be
keeping close tabs on this and other
legislative concerns.

Enjoy the beauty of the fall season and remember,
working together IS our key to success in all that

we do as an Assocition.
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